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Equality Forum 
 

Thursday, 11 October 2012 
 

Present: Councillor Hasina Khan (Chair), Councillor Steve Murfitt (Vice-
Chair) and Councillors Jean Cronshaw, Steve Holgate and Rosie Russell 
 
Councillors also in attendance: Councillor June Molyneaux, the Mayor  
 
Officers: Chris Sinnott (Head of Policy and Communications), 
Simon Clark (Head of Health, Environment & Neighbourhoods), 
Lee Boyer (Sport, Play & Physical Activity Manager), Victoria Willett 
(Partnership Officer) and Cathryn Filbin (Democratic and Member 
Services Officer) 
 
Partner officers: June Molyneaux, John Cairns (Lancashire Fire and 
Rescue), PCSO Brown ((Chorley East)), PCSO Michelle Deluce (PCSO 
(Chorley East)) and Dave Williams (Lancashire Fire & Rescue) 
 
Also in attendance: Susan Bannister (Independent Domestic Abuse 
Adviser), Kanwal Ambrine, Fazeel Ahmed (Taxis Trade), Malcolm Allen 
(Malcolm's Music Land), Aqilla Babu, Aquilla Babu, Iain Brooks (Youth 
Council), David Brown (Chorley Pensioners Association), Wade Brown, 
Hayden Burr (Taxis Trade), Heather Corson (Chorley/South Ribble 
Borough Council), Reverend Martin Cox (St Laurence's Church), 
Brian Curwen (Walking for health), Yvonne Curwen (Walking for Health), 
Joanne Devine-Smith (Romany Gypsy), Mohammed Essa (Hackney Taxi 
trade), Clementina Finlayson (African-Carribean Community), 
Yvonne  Finlayson, Sasha Garner (Pukar Preston), Matthew Hansford 
(Chorley Youth Council), Nicola Hartley (Gypsy/Traveller Support 
Service), Deanna Hartley-Davis (Equality and Diversity Co-ordinator), 
Ali Hassan, Elaine Higham (Domiciliary Service, Lancashire County 
Council), Finlay Hodge (Community Futures), Donna Hussain (CBCH), 
Amina Iqbal, Suzie Jones (Chorley & South Ribble Disability Forum 
Coordinator), Samir Khan (Chorley Muslim Youth), Zafar Khan, 
Mike Linfoot (Romany Gypsy), Francis Maguire, Hifzur Mala (Taxi Trade 
& Chorley Mens Sports), Michelle Mayson (CBCH), Geraldine Moore 
(Age UK Lancashire), Barry Moss (Parent Carer), Ayyub Patel (Taxi 
Trade & Mens Sports), Lynn Pawson (Triple D Nursing and Home Care 
Ltd), Marilyn Porter (Crossroads), Terence Reynolds, Mohammed Sajid 
(Taxis Trade), Zohaib Sajid (Chorley Muslim Youth), Brian Smalley 
(Romany Gypsy), Jason Smalley (Romany Gypsy), Geoff Smith 
(Lancashire Mind), Jeannie Stirling (Homestart), Frank Stringfellow 
(Chorley Deaf Club), Barabar Sutton (Chorley Disability Day Service), 
Anne Whelan (Help Direct Chorley), Paul Wilkins (Romany Gypsy) and 
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Mohammad Waseem (Hackney Taxi Trade) 
 
 

12.EF.47 WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS  
 
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced 
Councillor June Molyneaux, the Mayor of Chorley. 
 
Attendees were reminded to introduce themselves, state the 
organisation they represented, if applicable, and to use the 
microphone when addressing the meeting. 
 
 

12.EF.48 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor 
Alison Hansford, Diane Gradwell (Citizens Advice Bureau), 
Jeanette Hickey (Lancashire Constabulary), Stephanie 
Iaconianni (Lancashire Teaching Hospitals NHS Foundation 
Trust), Marion Rawnsley (University of the Third Age), Maureen 
and Ronnie Kay (Deaf Forum), Bob Minto (NHS Central 
Lancashire), Alan Capstick (Lancashire County Council), Peter 
Cogley (Lancashire Fire and Rescue Service), Maruel Urry 
(Hoghton Parish Council), Kieran Banatia and Naz Zaman. 
 
 

12.EF.49 MINUTES  
 
That the minutes of the meeting held on 5 July 2012 be 
confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair. 
 
 

12.EF.50 FEEDBACK FROM INTERACTIVE SESSION  
 
 Members of the Forum received a re-cap of the themes and 
ideas from the interactive session that took place at the last 
Forum meeting. Following the meeting the themes and ideas 
were developed in to an action plan.  
 
The Equality Forum Action Plan, which was tabled at the 
meeting, detailed the issues raised, the proposed action and the 
timescales for those actions to be completed. 
 
Work had already commenced on the Action Plan.  Since the 
last meeting, discussions were underway in regards to setting up 
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an Interfaith Forum in Chorley.  Reverend Cox advised that he 
and Councillor Khan would be attending an Interfaith Forum 
meeting in Blackburn at the end of October 2012 to discuss how 
they developed their Forum. 
 
Anyone wishing to become a member of Chorley’s Interfaith 
Forum should contact Councillor Hasina Khan on 
hasina.khan@chorley.gov.uk. 
 
 

12.EF.51 HEALTH AND WELLBEING - INTERACTIVE ITEM (PART 1)  
 
 Lee Boyer, Sport, Play and Physical Activity Manager for 
Chorley Council gave an overview of the facilities and activities 
available throughout Chorley. 
 
The Council ran projects suitable for all ages which included: 

• Get up and Go! 

• Us Girls 

• 2012 Challenge 

• Play Sessions  

• Active Generation  
 
The Forum were advised that in addition to the Council run 
activities, the Sports Development and Physical Activity team 
was able to offer advice, training and support to those 
community groups who wanted to set up their own activities. 
 
Mike Linfoot, on behalf of Chorley Boxing Club, asked for the 
Council’s support in holding an event in the Lancastrian Room.  
Chris Sinnott advised that the booking of the Lancastrian Room 
as a venue for an event was not in the remit of the Sports 
Development and Physical Activity team, and that the request 
would be considered and a response forwarded in due course.  
Lee Boyer confirmed that his team had worked with Chorley 
Boxing Club in the past and offered future support with attracting 
funding.   
 
In response to Francis Maguire enquiry about activities available 
for carers in their downtime, Lee Boyer agreed to circulate 
information to the Forum and meet with representatives of 
Lancashire Carers to discuss the options available. (Since the 
meeting Lee Boyer had spoken to Francis Maguire.) 
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Representatives from Clayton Brook Community Centre 
enquired about the provision available for older people and 
those residents with long term health problems in the Clayton 
Brook area.  Lee Boyer agreed to meet with the community 
group to discuss arranging possible activities.  Yvonne Curwen 
representing Walking for Health suggested getting in touch with 
‘Chorley – Find your Feet’.  All walks were free of charge and 
were led by Chorley Council Rangers and Find your Feet 
volunteer walk leaders. 
 
(Since the meeting Lee Boyer had met with representatives of 
Clayton Brook House and work had commenced in the 
organization of an activity taster day for older people likely to 
take place in the new year, the aim of which was to see the 
response in a view to setting up activities for adults in the future 
subject to funding.) 
 
If you require more information Lee Boyer can be contacted on 
01257 515816 or email lee.boyer@chorley.gov.uk  
 
Chris Sinnott introduced the workshop and asked members of 
the Forum to work in small groups and answer the following 
questions: 

1. Do you maintain a healthy lifestyle?  
2. Do you feel you face any challenges to living a healthy 

lifestyle?  
 
The Forum was advised that a short feedback session would 
take place following the networking break.  
 
 

12.EF.52 NETWORKING BREAK  
 
The Chair introduced a short networking break.  
 
 

12.EF.53 HEALTH AND WELLBEING - INTERACTIVE ITEM (PART 2)  
 
The Forum received a short feedback session from the Health 
and Wellbeing interactive session. 
 
In response to the two questions asked: 

1. the majority of Forum members walked or did housework 
to maintain a healthy lifestyle.  
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2. the lack of time and money were the main challenges that 
members of the Forum faced to living a healthy lifestyle. 

 
 

12.EF.54 UPDATE ON THE TAXI DRIVER SURVEY AND WORK WITH 
DRIVERS  
 
Simon Clark, Head of Health Environment and Neighbourhoods 
updated members of the Forum on the findings of a recently 
published survey on hackney carriage provision in Chorley. 
 
Every three to four years central government required local 
councils that limited the number of hackney carriages operating 
in their boroughs to conduct a survey to ensure that their 
existing hackney carriage provision met demand. 
 
In total 36 hackney carriages operated in the Chorley borough at 
present. The Unmet Demand survey did not identify that there 
was a greater demand for hackney carriage provision than 
currently available.   
 
The results of the Unmet Demand survey was reported back the 
Licensing and Public Safety Committee on 12 September 2012.  
The Committee resolved to retain the number of hackney 
carriage as at present. 
 
The survey did highlight a shortfall in taxi ranks at Chorley 
hospital and at Chorley railway station.  As a result, the Council 
was in consultation with the Lancashire Teaching Hospitals NHS 
Foundation Trust and Network Rail to deliver the additional taxi 
rank provision.  
 
 

12.EF.55 TOWN CENTRE CONSULTATION  
 
Victoria Willett invited members of the Forum to take part in a 
consultation on plans for the re-opening of Market Street to 
traffic. 
 
The plans would see traffic being able to travel north to south, 
30-minute free parking, new planters to act as traffic calming 
measures and a series of crossing points. The plans also 
include a new layout of parking spaces along St George's Street 
in a herringbone style to create extra spaces.  
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The consultation would commence on Monday 15 October until 
Friday 2 November 2012 and plans could be viewed on the 
ground floor of the Civic Office, Union Street, Chorley or by 
logging on to the Council’s website 
http://www.chorley.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=256.   

 
Comments could be submitted by emailing them to 
contact@chorley.gov.uk or alternatively download and return the 
comments form, which can also be found on the website. 
 
Suzie Jones, Chorley and South Ribble Disability Forum asked 
that Judith Daniels be informed of the proposals. 
 
For more information contact Cath Burns, Head of Economic 
Development, Chorley Council on 01257 515305 or email 
cath.burns@chorley.gov.uk.  
 
 

12.EF.56 PROPOSAL FOR FUTURE TASK AND FINISH GROUP  
 
Members of the Forum were invited to take part in a new Task 
and Finish Group which would focus on the topic of domestic 
violence. 
 
The aim of the Group was: 

1. to consider equality and diversity issues affecting 
victims of domestic violence  

2. and, identify specific issues that needs to be addressed 
and map sources of support. 

 
The Group would be led by Councillor Khan, Chair of the 
Equality Forum and Heather Corson, Community Safety Officer 
for Chorley and South Ribble Councils. 
 
The results of the Task Group would be reported back to the 
Forum on 18 April 2013.  
 
If you wish like to take part in the Task and Finish Group please 
forward your contact details to Councillor Hasina Khan on email 
hasina.khan@chorley.gov.uk or telephone 01257 460515.  
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12.EF.57 OPEN FORUM TO DISCUSS ANY ISSUES FOR EACH 
EQUALITY STRAND  
 
 
(a) Age  
 
Iain Brooks, Chorley Youth Council informed the Forum that 
since the last meeting, the Youth Council had been working with 
the police helping to promote and raise awareness of hate 
crime.  
 
In response to a question raised relating to hate crime, the Chair 
advised that hate crimes could be reported anonymously to the 
Council by completing a form which could be found in Council 
buildings, community centres and selected shops. 
 
Suzie Jones, Chorley and South Ribble Disability Forum, 
advised that hate crime could be reported anonymously through 
the Disability Equality North West. 
 
(b) Disability  
 
Frances Maguire, Lancashire Carers Forum, wanted to thank 
Chorley Council for the changes to signage.  
 
Suzie Jones, Chorley and South Ribble Disability Forum 
thanked Chorley Council for the help received making the 
REACH event on 10 August 2012 successful and thanked the 
Mayor of Chorley for attending. 
 
(c) Gender Reassignment  
 
No issues were raised. 
 
(d) Pregnancy and Maternity  
 
No issues were raised. 
 
(e) Race  
 
No issues were raised. 
 
(f) Religion and Belief  
 
No issues were raised. 
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(g) Rurality  
 
No issues were raised. 
 
(h) Sex  
 
No issues were raised.  
 
(i) Sexual Orientation  
 
No issues were raised.  
 

12.EF.58 NOTICES / FEEDBACK / PUBLICITY  
 

• Cathryn Filbin, Democratic and Member Services officer 
for Chorley Council advised that a new monthly electronic 
magazine called intheboro was now in circulation. 
 
The purpose of the electronic magazine was to improve 
communication between Chorley Council and Town/Parish 
Council, community and other local groups.  As well as 
receiving information from the Council and partner 
organisations Town/Parish Councils, community and other 
groups could submit articles for future editions or publicise 
events of the Council’s website.  

 
 Anyone wishing to be included on the circulation list for 

intheboro or to submit an article email 
intheboro@chorley.gov.uk. 

 
 

• Chris Sinnott, Head of Policy and Communication advised 
that a Town Hall open day had been arranged for 
Saturday, 20 October 2012 between 1.30pm-4.30pm.  

 
Those attending the Town Hall Open Day would have the 
opportunity to meet the Mayor, learn what services the 
Council provided, take part in important consultations on 
plans for the town centre and future priorities of the 
authority and much more.  
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12.EF.59 DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS  
 
Members of the Forum noted the dates of future meetings: 
21 January 2013 
18 April 2013 
 
All meetings would commence at 6.30pm and be held in the 
Lancastrian Room, Town Hall, Chorley unless advised 
otherwise. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Chair 
 


